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Chairman’s Introduction 

The eleventh THACS AGM took place at Tewin Memorial Hall on Monday 16
th

 January 2012 

and was attended by 48 people. I presented the Chairman’s report for 2011 and Pat Fulford 

presented the Treasurer’s report for financial year 1
st
 November 2010 to 31

st
 October 2011. We 

held the elections for the officers and remaining committee members and the names, telephone 

numbers and addresses of these individuals appear on page 5. The meeting then approved 

proposed changes to the THACS Constitution and Rules and I gave a preview of planned THACS 

events for 2012. 

The AGM was followed by an inspirational photography talk entitled A Passion for Nature by 

Ann Miles, followed by refreshments. 

The twelfth THACS AGM will be held at Tewin Memorial Hall 

on Monday 14
th

 January 2013 at 8.00pm. 

Ray Keppler (Chairman). 

 

AGM Report 

Chairman’s report for 2011 

It’s been another busy and successful year for THACS.  We had a full and varied programme of 

events and all of them were well-supported, so thank you, members. 

We organised and ran fourteen events during 2011. Each of them has been reported on in our 

newsletters, but its worth while taking a few moments on an over-view of the whole year. 

1) Horticulture 

We had several events for gardeners. There was a visit and guided tour of Margaret Easters’ 

garden in June and a visit to RHS Hyde Hall gardens in August.  

There was also the THACS plant stall at the Tewin Village Fete in June. This raised just over 

£340, which we made up to £500 before passing it onto the Tewin Memorial Hall Management 

Committee. 

2) Arts  

Art lovers had a bumper year. 

There was a talk by Barry Dodge on the Life and Work of Henry Moore in this hall in May, 

attended by more than forty THACS members. 

In June, there was a visit to The Cult of Beauty exhibition at the V&A museum and a guided tour 

of Leighton House. This was originally intended to be a coach trip, but there was insufficient 

support for that. So, instead of cancelling the whole event, we just cancelled the coach and the 

ten THACS members went by train. 

Fifty people took part in our visit to Kenwood House and Estate in July, and had guided tours of   

both the house and the estate. 
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In November, forty-four people went by coach to the Royal Academy.  Nine of these had elected 

to have a shopping day in the West End, and the remaining visitors entered the Academy for 

what proved to be a very interesting Degas Dancers exhibition.  

3) Crafts 

The crafts were also well-

represented. 

There was a series of ten 

calligraphy workshops and three 

jewellery workshops. 

Joyce Furssedonn gave a 

fascinating flower arranging talk 

and demonstration to about twenty 

five people in November.  

4) Photography 

Those interested in photography 

were treated to an informative and 

entertaining talk entitled Victorian 

and Edwardian Photographs by 

Bob White.  

5) All 

Horticulture, Arts and Crafts all 

come together in our shows. 

The Spring Show in April and the 

Autumn Show in September were 

both well-supported and 

successful. In particular, the 

children and staff of Tewin 

Cowper School provided marvellous support for the Shows by preparing friezes to decorate the 

hall, as well as entering lots of the school children’s efforts in many of their categories. 

The main aim of THACS is to promote and encourage interest in horticulture, arts and crafts, so it 

is particularly satisfying so many children had their work exhibited.  

Our Spring and Autumn shows entail much hard work from the committee and other staunch 

helpers, who are always willing to support us in catering, setting up and clearing the hall. Thank 

you to these people and to the judges, who give us their valuable time and expertise.  

6) Fun 

Not everything we do is directly related to horticulture, arts or crafts. Sometimes it’s just good to 

have some fun and that was certainly provided by the THACS quiz night in October. 

As I complete my third year as chairman, I would like to express my gratitude to the THACS 

committee. We have an excellent team, who work well together and individually. Our thanks 

also go to the numerous willing members and supporters of the society, who reliably help us with 

many diverse tasks. Thank you all.      

Ray Keppler (Chairman). 

TEWIN 

STORES 
 

18a Hertford Road, Tewin 
 

Telephone: 01438 717929 

------------ 
Support your Community Shop, for locally sourced 

produce. Browse our shelves for your groceries 
and home made cakes.  Enjoy a freshly brewed 
cup of coffee in our Café or perhaps an all day 
breakfast.  We will shortly be baking bread in 

house, and will welcome orders such as freshly 
baked croissants.  We also offer a newspaper 

delivery service. 
Why not become a Volunteer and participate in this 

exciting Village venture?  Come and see us, you 
will receive a warm welcome; opening hours are:- 

Monday to Friday 8.30 am to 4.30 pm 
Saturday 8.30 am to 12.30 pm 

Sunday 9 am to 12 noon 

------------ 
The Post Office is open:- 

Monday to Friday 9 am to 12 am 

Saturday 9.30 am to 12.00 noon 
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Treasurer’s report for financial year 1st November 2010 to 31st October 2011 

The 2011 financial year was successful and our funds are healthy and secure. 

At the end of the financial year the cash surplus for the year was £679.46 compared with 

£1,215.28 in 2010 when there was a surplus of £646.00 on the Open Gardens event. 

Deposits of £181.00 were received in 2010 for 2011, and deposits of £649.00 were received in 

2011 for 2012. Removing the effect of these deposits over the year ends there was an income 

surplus of £211.46.  

The Membership at the end of 2011 stood at 228 members compared with 214 members in 2010. 

Of the 228, 186 pay their subscriptions by standing order, making a savings on postage and 

administration costs.  

Our Membership income of £1,125 covered the AGM costs, RHS Membership, the Newsletters, 

Printing and Sundry expenses, Gifts, plus the losses on our Spring and Autumn Shows. These 

expenses amounted to £1,097.44.  

The Newsletter printing and postage costs for 2011 have increased by £9.58, which is the net 

result of increased postal costs, and 13 members electing to receive their Newsletters by email. 

Fifty seven members are now receiving their Newsletters by email  

Income from Advertising was £273.00, an increase of £16.50 from 2010. 

During the year we gave donations of £204.57, including £159.57 to the Tewin Memorial Hall, 

£25 to the British Legion, and £20 to two separate presentations.  

The THACS plant stall at Tewin Fete in June brought in income of £340.43, which was paid in 

September to Tewin Memorial Hall together with a further donation of £159.57. 

For use at the Shows, we purchased a triple safety screen for £556.49. This screen has given us 

considerable additional space for displaying our photography exhibits. 

The schedule of the Analysis of the Accumulated Funds, reflects the income and expenditure 

details for the individual activities carried out during the year, and is also a guide to the make up 

of our results.  

The RHS Hyde Hall visit gave a surplus of £185, and the visit to Kenwood House and Estate a 

surplus of £117. When pricing our events, we assume that 40 THACS members will take part, 

and the intention is to break even with the costs. For both Hyde Hall and Kenwood House, many 

non-THACS people joined the event and this resulted in the surplus amounts.   

It was similar for Quiz night, when most persons who took part were not THACS members, and 

the result was a £69.24 surplus.  

Margaret Easter’s garden visit gave a surplus of £12.50, and her garden talk a surplus of £22.65, 

including the £15 deposits received in 2010. 

The Life and Work of Henry Moore talk produced a surplus of £31.00  

Nine Calligraphy workshops gave a £30.00 surplus, including the £60.00 deposits received in 

2010.  

Having achieved stable financial results for the year, the bank and cash balances to be carried 

forward at 31
st
 October 2011 were £ 6,248.11.    

We shall continue to act carefully to ensure our Society’s finances remain secure. 

Pat Fulford (Honorary Treasurer). 
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Election of Officers and Committee for 2012 

The following officers were elected. 

Chairman  Ray Keppler  

Treasurer  Malcolm Allen  

Secretary  Nick Whiting   

Anna Clark was Vice Chairman in 2011 but she has resigned from the committee. Anna has 

made an enormous contribution to THACS over the eleven years since it was founded. She has 

served as Chairman for four years, Vice-chairman for three years and Secretary for three years as 

well as being our perennial Show Secretary and organising innumerable events. She has nurtured 

THACS from its inception and guided it to become an established and successful society and that 

is a significant achievement. She already has the distinction of being our only Honorary Life 

Member.  

We do not have a candidate for the role of Vice 

Chairman and so it will remain vacant for this 

year. 

Pat Fulford has served as Honorary Treasurer 

for four years and has resigned from the 

committee. Pat has served on the committee for 

seven years and, in addition to her good work as 

Treasurer, she has maintained our membership 

records, successfully recruited advertisers for 

our newsletters and show schedules, organised 

the distribution of the newsletters, dealt with the 

administration of most of our outings, helped 

out at shows and just generally been extremely 

helpful. 

Malcolm Allen was elected as the new 

Honorary Treasurer. 

Doreen Lloyd and Kate Stott have resigned 

from the committee and so did not stand for re-

election. Doreen served as Honorary Secretary 

for three years and stood down from this role at 

the last AGM. She remained a committee 

member but then decided that it was time to 

leave the committee earlier this year. Kate Stott 

served on the committee for five years in 

various roles including catering and organising 

the THACS plant stall at the village fete. 

The remaining members of the committee, Terry Brand and Lynne Burgess were re-elected. Jim 

Hall had been co-opted onto the committee in 2011 and was duly elected. Graham Spring has 

been the independent examiner of our accounts for several years and this was formally 

recognised by electing him as our Auditor.   

 

THACS  committee members for 2012 and their contact details are given in the table below. 

Tewin    

Motors 
 

Tewin Hill Farm, Tewin Hill 
 

Telephone:  01438 798359 

                     07917 798500 
 

A friendly family run garage 

  

           Full or Interim Servicing 

      All Makes & Models 

          Engine Tuning 

     Brakes and Clutches 

  Steering and Suspension 

        MOTs  arranged 

 
All work undertaken in a fully 

equipped workshop with full parts and 

labour guarantee, for further 

information or to book your vehicle in 

for service, contact 

Steve Pocock   
To find us, take the gravel road on the left 

just past the farm house 
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Forthcoming Events 

Calligraphy workshops in Burnham Green Hall starting on 3
rd

 February 2012 

The calligraphy workshops will continue this year in Burnham Green hall and the first three have 

been booked for Fridays 3
rd

 February, 24
th

 February and 30
th

 March. If you attended the 

classes last autumn, then Anna Clark will contact you about these workshops. If you are 

interested in attending but have not been along before, or would like to find out more about 

them, then please contact Anna Clark, Tewin Orchard, 1 Upper Green, Tewin, Herts        

AL6 0LX  (telephone  01438-798324). 

 

THACS  Spring Show in Tewin Memorial Hall on Saturday 21
st
 April 2012  

The THACS Spring Show will be held on Saturday 21
st
 April. The show schedule, rules and 

entry form are with this newsletter. Further copies can be obtained from Tewin Stores or the 

THACS page on www.tewinvillage.co.uk from 1
st
 March.  Please make sure that your completed 

entry forms and fees are delivered to Ray Keppler, 15 Upper Green Road, Tewin, Welwyn 

Herts AL6 0LE by Sunday 15
th

 April 2012. 

Please note that we’ve made some substantial changes to the show schedule and rules this year, 

so please read them carefully before you submit your entry forms. In particular, no entries will 

be accepted after 12:00 Thursday 19
th

 April so please submit your entry forms and fees in 

good time. 

Entries should be taken to the hall between 8.30am and 10.30am on the day. The show will be 

open to the public at 2.15pm, after the judging has taken place. Refreshments will be available 

during the afternoon and the presentation of prizes will be at 3.30pm.  

Entry fees remain unchanged at 25p per entry for members, 50p for non-members and 10p for 

children. However, we have abolished the admission charge of 50p to the Show in the afternoon 

so admission will be free. 

We hope that as many of you as possible will enter the shows this year; we try to offer a varied 

selection of categories, both for adults and children, so please have a go and ask a friend too! 

 

Future Events 

Plant stall at Village Fete on Saturday 30
th

 June 2012 

The Tewin Village Fete will be on Saturday 30
th

 June and we intend to have a plant stall there as 

usual. We’d appreciate your donation of plants and seedlings so please keep this in mind when 

you’re sowing and propagating in spring. 

Open Gardens 

We hope to run Open Gardens again this year, with a variety of gardens in Tewin, and also 

gardens of members outside the village. We are aiming to open the gardens on a Saturday and/or 

Sunday in May, and would like as many gardeners as possible to join in.  

Name Telephone 01438- Address 

Malcolm Allen 798749 47 Bishops Road, Tewin Wood 

Terry Brand 718700 16 Lower Green 

Lynne Burgess 798799 14 Bishops Road, Tewin Wood 

Jim Hall 718505 5 School Lane 

Ray Keppler 717545 15 Upper Green Road 

Nick Whiting 717230 5 Churchfield Road 
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If you would be prepared to open your garden for a day, or if you would just like to know 

more about what it involves, then please contact Jim Hall on 07731 381734 or email to 

jimjhall@o2.co.uk. 

 

THACS Autumn Show 

The Autumn Show will be held on Saturday 15
th

 September 2012 

Jewellery workshops in Homebeads, Knebworth  

We hope to organise some more jewellery workshops at Homebeads, Knebworth. If you are 

interested in attending these, or would like to find out more about them, then please contact 

Anna Clark, Tewin Orchard, 1 Upper Green, Tewin, Herts AL6 0LX  (telephone 01438-

798324). 

Arts & Crafts fair and sale 

We intend to hold another arts & crafts fair and sale in the autumn but can’t give you a date for 

this yet.  

Appeal for help 

Your THACS  committee for 2012 has 

only six members. This is 

dangerously low. Consequently, we 

have not organised any other events 

for 2012 and we are unable to commit 

to getting any more done.  

Unless we have new committee 

members to take some of the load, we 

will have to reduce our activities 

which will be detrimental to all the 

members. If this situation continues, it 

will threaten the viability of the 

Society. So please come and help. If 

you would like to join the committee 

or are just curious about it, please let 

any committee member know. 

We have plenty of ideas for other 

events. Our summer garden visits 

have been very popular, so it would 

be lovely if we could organise another 

one this year. We’d also like to hold 

more talks and demonstrations in 

Tewin Memorial Hall too. If you 

would like any of these things to 

happen and are prepared to organise 

them, then please let us know!  

In addition to needing more committee members and / or people to organise events, we are 

always looking for new helpers for a wide variety of things, such as 

1) setting up and clearing the hall  

2) making  cakes for use at our events 

3) serving refreshments at our meetings  

The Pet and Garden  

Centre 
 

5 Howardsgate 
Welwyn Garden City 

 

01707 320577 
 

• Pets, Accessories & Food 
 

• Hutches, Runs & Cages 
 

• Premium Dog & Cat Food 
 

• Frozen & Live Reptile Food 
 

• Aquatic Products & Food 
 

• Bird Tables, Feeders & Food 
 

• Garden Sundries & Sutton's Seeds 
 

• Seed Potatoes & Onion Sets 
 

We  Deliver  Locally 
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4) providing plants for us to sell  

5) manning our plant stall at the Village Fete 

6) distribution of the newsletter.  

If you are willing to help in any of these tasks, please let any committee member know. 

THACS  is a thriving society and is well supported by its members and friends. Let’s keep it like 

that and help in whatever way we can.  

 

The Tewin Society Award  

The winner of the first Tewin Society Award is Margaret Knight. 

So much of the beauty of Tewin is due to the tree planting scheme which our Margaret organised 

over many years.  

To appreciate the significance of Margaret’s achievements, we need to consider its impact on the 

village landscape. For centuries, Tewin had been a village with a landscape dominated by huge 

ancient Elm trees. After Dutch Elm disease and the felling of all of these trees, all that remained 

were the saplings, which grew for a few years and then died. The appearance of Tewin without 

its beautiful Elm trees changed completely. 

The Parish Council asked the Tewin Society to provide a Parish Tree Warden whose role would 

involve the planting of trees and monitoring of their health and growth. Margaret Knight took on 

that role. She ran a project that involved the planting of saplings which are now fully grown trees 

enhancing the roadside landscape virtually everywhere in Tewin and the Mimram valley. A great 

number of trees have been planted in the village due to her organising the working parties. Under 

her direction, these groups of local helpers also cleared ponds, tidied undergrowth and planted 

many spring bulbs. Margaret was also closely involved was the planting of the Hundred Year 

Wood in 1995 and selecting the Millennium oaks.  

Her aim has always been the conservation of the environment and the care and beauty of Tewin. 

She has excelled in this and her efforts have resulted in a truly spectacular achievement. 

She was unable to attend the THACS AGM meeting to be presented with her award due to 

illness, so the prizes were delivered to her later. The Tewin Society Award plaque had been 

engraved with her name and the year of the award (2011) and Margaret will have it for a year. 

She also received a presentation crystal vase which comes with a separate small base inscribed 

with “The Tewin Society Award 2011”. 

Our congratulations to Margaret and our thanks to all those who helped her in this work.  

If you submitted a nomination for this award, then thank you. If your local hero was not 

successful this year then we hope that you will nominate them again for the 2012 award. 

Ray Keppler (Chairman of the Tewin Society Award committee). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ADVERTISMENTS 

 

Please support the advertisers and be sure to mention THACS and that you saw their adverts in our 

Newsletter or Show Schedule when purchasing items or services. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Ray Keppler   Email: raykeppler@btinternet.com   Telephone: 01438 717545 
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Welwyn   North   TaxisWelwyn   North   TaxisWelwyn   North   TaxisWelwyn   North   Taxis    
 

WELWYN  NORTH  STATION  -  DIGSWELL 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Telephone : 01438 712 121 
 

e-mail : welwynnorthtaxis@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Airports  -  Local Journeys                Rail Stations  -  Theatres  -  Parcels 

 

7 Seaters & Executive Cars                 Lady Drivers Available 

 
Luton Airport… from £25.00              Heathrow Airport… from £50.00 
Stanstead Airport.… from £45.00       Gatwick Airport… from £90.00 

City Airport… from £60.00 
 

Fax:  01438 718800                           All  Enquiries Welcome 
 

***  N O    J O B    T O O    B I G    O R    S M A L L  *** 

Plume of Feathers 

Tewin 
 

01438 717265 
 

The Plume of Feathers takes great 
delight in sponsoring THACS 

 

Spring is round the corner and so are we! 
 

Fantastic selection of seasonal dishes to tempt, at affordable prices. 
 

Beautiful views from our garden & patio, so put on your walking 
boots 

and  shake off those winter blues. 
 

Food served all day everyday  from 12.00 to 10.00 pm. 
 

Special offer:  Two main meals for £9.95  from selected menu. 


